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May 16, 2018 
 

NWB - Nunavut Water Board  
Richard Dwyer, Manager of Licensing 
P.O. Box 119, Gjoa Haven, NU X0B 1J0 
licensing@nwb-oen.ca  
 
 
 

PROPONENT: 
Sarah Rahmer 
Department of National Defence / Defence 
Construction Canada 
180 Kent St., 14 Floor 
Ottawa Ontario K1P 0B6  
Sarah.Rahmer@dcc-cdc.gc.ca  
 

Dear Mr. Dwyer, Ms. Rahmer: 
 
RE: NPC File # 149107 [Nanisivk Naval Facility, NU. Water Use License renewal] 
 
The following works and activities have been proposed in the above-noted project proposal: 

1. Renewal of Water Licence  8BC-NNF1418 

2. Location: Qikiqtani Region; [Nanisivik]  
 
A complete description of the project proposal reviewed by the NPC can be accessed online using the link below. 
 
The Nunavut Planning Commission (NPC) has completed its review of the above noted project proposal. The activities 
associated with this proposal were previously reviewed by NPC, and conformity determinations were issued on March 
12, 2009, June 27, 2014, and November 28, 2014,  which still apply. In addition, the activities were previously screened 
by the Nunavut Impact Review Board (NIRB FILE NO.:  09DN018).  This project proposal is exempt from the Nunavut 
Planning and Project Assessment Act (NUPPAA) under section 235 of that Act.  The above-noted project proposal is 
exempt from screening by the NIRB because the NPC is of the understanding that it does not change the general scope 
of the original or previously amended project activities, and the exceptions noted in Section 12.4.3 (a) and (b) of the 
Nunavut Agreement do not apply. 

 
By way of this letter, the NPC is forwarding the project proposal to the regulatory authorities identified by the 
proponent.  Project materials, including the applicable conformity requirements, are available at the following 
address: 
http://lupit.nunavut.ca/portal/project-dashboard.php?appid=148107&sessionid= 
 
This conformity determination applies only to the above noted project proposal as submitted. The regulatory 
authorities to which this letter is addressed are responsible under the Nunavut Agreement to implement any of the 
applicable conformity requirements by incorporating the requirements directly, or otherwise ensuring that they 
must be met, in the terms and conditions of any authorizations issued. 
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My office would be pleased to discuss how best to implement the applicable requirements and to review any draft 
authorizations that regulatory authorities wish to provide for that purpose.  If you have any questions, please do not 
hesitate to contact me at (867) 857-2242. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Peter Scholz 
Senior Planner, 
Nunavut Planning Commission 
 
cc. 
INAC – Indigenous & Northern Affairs Canada 
Tracey McCaie 
P.O. Box 100, Iqaluit, NU X0A 0H0 
tracey.mccaie@aandc.gc.ca 
aadnc.landsmining.aandc@canada.ca 

 
QIA - Qikiqtani Inuit Association 
Stephen Bathory  
Director, Dept of Major Projects 
Qikiqtani Inuit Association  
P.O. Box 1340, Iqaluit NU X0A 0H0  
dmp@qia.ca  
 
DFO – Fisheries & Oceans Canada 
Mark D‘Aguiar 
A/Senior Fisheries Protection Biologist 
5204 50th Ave, Suite 301 
Yellowknife, NT X1A 1E2 
mark.d‘aguiar@dfo-mpo.gc.ca; 
fisheriesprotection@dfo-mpo.gc.ca 

 
GNEDT – Department of Economic Development & 
Transportation 
Erika Zell 
Manager, Environmental Assessment and Regulation 
Iqaluit, NU X0A 0H0 
EZell@GOV.NU.CA  
 
TC - Transport Canada 
Prairies and Territories Office: 
Box 8550, 344 Edmonton St, Winnipeg, MB R3C 0P6  
Pnrean-pnreen@tc.gc.ca 
 
NIRB - Nunavut Impact Review Board 
Natasha Lear 
Manager, Technical Administration 
P.O. Box 1360, Cambridge Bay, NU X0B 0C0 
info@nirb.ca   
nlear@nirb.ca 
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